
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S  O F   M E E T I N G 
Minutes of the THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the Parish Council held on Thursday, May 4th, 2023 at the Village Hall, Offord Cluny commencing at 7.30pm 
Present:
Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Savage, Moorbey & Young

Attending:
Cllr Debbie Mickelburgh (HDC), One member of the public & Clerk
2023/3195
Election of Chairman


Proposed:
Cllr Young



Seconded:
Cllr Gatward



That Cllr Weitzel be elected for a further year.


Unanimously agreed and accepted by Cllr Weitzel
2023/3196
Election of Vice-Chairman



Proposed:
Cllr Weitzel



Seconded:
Cllr Dawson



That Cllr Gatward be elected for a further year.



Unanimously agreed and accepted by Cllr Gatward
2023/3197
Apologies for Absence


Received from Cllr Beckett and Cllr Billington (CCC)
2023/3198
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No issues raised
2023/3199
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2023/3200
To Approve the Minutes of the meeting held on


April 13, 2023


Approved as an accurate record and signed.
2023/3201
Matters Arising from Minutes dated April 13 (information 



only)


None
2023/3202
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Mickelburgh presented the district councillors’ annual report.

District Councillor Annual Report 2022/3

May 2022 - All Change

In May last year Huntingdonshire District Council changed political control.  The council is now being led by a new joint administration made up of Liberal Democratics, Labour, Green and Independent Councillors.  Within this new administration each one of us were appointed key roles: Sarah as Executive Leader, Brett as cabinet member responsible for finance and resources with Debbie becoming chair of Development Management (Planning).  

The key priorities of the new administrations for this term are:

· Enhancing employment opportunities and supporting businesses

· Supporting the needs of residents

· Improving the housing situation

· Strengthening our communities

· Tackling climate change and caring for the environment

· Working together

Within the 2022 intake over half of the District Councillors were new which has resulted in the council officers operating with a Joint Administration that has different ways of working to the previous administration with the heart of the Joint Administration being around engagement and empowerment.

First Year of the Joint Administration

Throughout the year councillors and officers have been busy working together to improve the lives of our residents and to make Huntingdonshire a great place to live and work. 

Climate Strategy

We have adopted a climate strategy and acknowledged the climate crisis and ecological emergency. The strategy includes a plan for council operations to reach net carbon zero by 2040. It also outlines how the council will support and encourage local people to take climate action.
The priorities included in the Climate Strategy were shaped by analysis of local emissions data and expert advice as well as feedback from residents, children, communities, businesses, and partners.

The strategy explains how the district council will act as a positive example by reducing consumption of energy and fossil fuels. The council aims to achieve this in part by:

· Improving the energy efficiency of council buildings

· Taking opportunities to install renewable energy

· Reducing council vehicle emissions.

Already this can be seen within our decision making as we start to shape our Local Plan, looking at our fleet of vehicles and within the proposed redevelopment of the Hinchingbrooke Countryside Centre.  We are ambassador for climate change.

Huntingdonshire Futures Place Strategy

We have adopted a Place Strategy for Huntingdonshire where we have taken the views from our residents, businesses, education providers and other stakeholders about the future of the district.  This strategy sets out a shared vision and illustrates our aspirations and ambitions for the next 30 years in Huntingdonshire and shapes how we can effectively achieve them.  

Huntingdonshire Local Plan

Huntingdonshire District Council has committed to the preparation of a full update to the adopted Local Plan.  This will set out how the district will grow over the coming decades.  This process will take several years, and we are just starting that journey.  
HDC Budget

We were able to set a balanced budget this year without using any savings or reserves and ensuring no cuts to services despite ongoing pressures caused by inflation and rises in fuel and utility costs.  To enable to the council to carry on providing vital services Huntingdonshire Band D Council Tax has increased by £5 for the year which is less than 10 pence a week.   

Corporate Plan

Our Corporate Plan provides a clear direction for what we are doing and why we are doing it. This plan has been reviewed and revised to include the Joint Administrations ambitions for Huntingdonshire in addition to providing the core statutory services and providing the framework for evaluating the council's performance. 
The three key priorities are:

· Improving quality of life for local people
· Creating a better Huntingdonshire for future generations
· Delivering good quality, high value-for-money services with good control and compliance with statutory obligations.
The heart of our priorities is a desire to focus on the big priorities that matter to our residents whilst not neglecting the performance of the day-to-day services that they rely on. 
Casework

This year we have responded to casework requests and chase up anything that you have brought to our attention.  This has seen us contacting various HDC departments, working alongside our County Councillors, local housing associations, the Wildlife Crime Unit and Cambridgeshire Police to solve problems or find information on behalf of our residents.   

Meet Your Ward Councillors 

This year we have begun to schedule some dates where residents can come and meet their District and County councillors face to face.  These will be split monthly across the three district wards.

Saturday 20th May 14.30 – 15.30 Judith’s Field Godmanchester

Saturday 17th June 14.30 – 15.30 Offord Village Hall

Saturday 1st July 13.30 – 16.30 Gala Day Godmanchester Recreation Ground

Saturday 2nd September 14.30 - 15.30 Hemingford Abbots Village Hall

As always, we work for you year-round. Should you need us, please contact us on: 

Debbie Mickelburgh debbie.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk    
07537 121365 

Brett Mickelburgh
brett.mickelburgh@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 
07441 392492 

Sarah Conboy            sarah.conboy@huntingdonshire.gov.uk 

01480 41490
Cllr Mickelburgh asked if the street cleaning she had requested had been carried out. It was noted that this had not happened, but Cllrs also mentioned the need for the drains and the gutters to be cleared because of the flooding which occurred each time it rained.  Debbie to raise this issue too with CCC colleagues.
2023/3203
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


3203.1

To approve the monthly accounts.




Approved as an accurate record.


3203.2

To approve the balance sheet.




Approved as a true record and signed.
2023/3204
To approve the following payments and sign the cheques


The following payments were approved and cheques signed.
102351
Children’s Playground Co
Repairs to play equip

£776.11
102352
Ibbetts Ltd


Maint Items


£17.88
102353
Playsafety Limited

Annual Safety Inspection
£337.20

102354
Great Ouse Valley Trust
Annual Membership

£30.00

102355
Mrs J Stanbridge

Salary



£416.22
102356
HMRC



Tax & N.I.


£63.18
102357
BHIB Ltd


Annual Insurance

£1363.30

Cllr Dawson asked for a copy of the original invoice from The Children’s Playground Co to be attached to the email paperwork for their cheque as this was a replacement for the original one which was never received.

2023/3205  
Annual Parish Meeting – Debrief


The meeting was considered a success albeit with fewer attendees. Nicola 

Cooper from Magpas who gave the defib presentation was very good and 

Cllr Dawson confirmed she had already thanked her.
2023/3206
Flooding (update if available)


The flooding of the fields/ditch at the north end of Offord Cluny remained 

despite the relatively dry period.  It was noted that Kathryn Reading (CCC 


Flood Officer) was in touch with local farmers re this.


2023/3207
Leisure & Amenities


Cllr Gatward confirmed he had accompanied the inspector on the annual 


safety check and that there was a committee meeting the following week – 

May 11th at 7pm.









                                       


2023/3208
Planning


The Planning meeting had taken place immediately before Full Council and 

all had attended.
2023/3209
Chairman’s Report


Cllr Weitzel confirmed he had attended the Town and Parish Councils 


meeting and would circulate the information. He confirmed he would be 


attended the Local Plan meeting on June 5 in person. He also raised the 


request from Pete Riley to resurrect the Neighbourhood Watch team and 

hold meetings in the meeting room at the Village Hall with the PC paying for 

the hire as it did for the Church Rooms.  This was unanimously agreed. He 

also thanked Cllr Savage for organising the bridge cleaning together with Cllr 

Beckett.  It was noted that some weeds needed to be removed from 


underneath the bridge.  Cllr Gatward to ask Tracey to do this. A general 


thank you to all who helped would be included in the next issue of Out & 


About. He reminded everyone of the Gigaclear teams meeting on May 23rd 

which he would be unable to attend.
2023/3210
Councillor Reports
Cllr Savage:
Reported on the Paxton Pits Liaison meeting and also highlighted the fact 


that there was a possibility of the organization getting involved in local 


projects, either financially or by providing volunteers.
Cllr Gatward:
Informed the meeting that the PCC had decided to sell the Church Rooms 

and that the electricity supply to the defibrillator would be switched off.  


The Clerk was asked to contact Andrew Johnson again re the relocation of 

the unit.
Cllr Dawson:
Reminded members that she might not be able to make the June 1 meeting.

Cllr Young:
Spoke about the recent police crime information and explained how to 


access the detail.
2023/3211
Any Urgent Business

In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
2023/3212
The meeting closed at 8.35 pm and next meeting date confirmed as 


Thursday June 1 , 2023, at 7.30pm, in the Village Hall, Offord Cluny.
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